PAGE  
The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


 Annual Chapter Report 
Date of report submission: May 15, 2015 

Name of School/College: Touro College of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Delta Nu Chapter, Region 1 Northeast
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Keith Veltri – keith.veltri@touro.edu 
and Dr. Mariana Babyeva – mariana.babayeva@touro.edu 
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Katrina Peterson
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi: February 2, 2015
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Victor Chen – vchen@student.touro.edu
Vice President: Sabrina Truc – struc@student.touro.edu
Secretary: Katrina Peterson – kpeterso@student.touro.edu
Treasurer: Eyerusalem Befkadu – eyerusb1@gmail.com
Historian: Philip Villasurda – philip.villasurda@student.touro.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Mehwish Mahmood – mmahmood@student.touro.edu
Vice President: Nicole Park – npark3@student.touro.edu
Secretary: Waqas Arif - warif@student.touro.edu
Treasurer: Kelly Lam – klam2@student.touro.edu
Historian: Mayer Goldberg – mgoldber2@student.touro.edu
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program:
Doctorate of Pharmacy Class of 2015 - 20
Doctorate of Pharmacy Class of 2016 - 21
Meetings: 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	September 4, 2014
	7
	First official meeting of the 2014-2015 Rho Chi officers to discuss the upcoming plans for the school year. Plans included: development of by-laws, discuss officer responsibilities, and planning of Rho Chi services such as tutoring programs and mini-clinical pearls to students. Also plan the logistics for community services such as Adopt-a-Highway program. 
	Communicate with the dean in scheduling time slots in which to present clinical pearls for students and offer information to introduce students about the Rho Chi Society. 

	October 20, 2015 
	25
	An informational session provided for year-one and year-two pharmacy students to introduce the Rho Society and its mission, statement/values and qualifications. Following the introduction were two mini-clinical pearls presented by two Rho Chi members.
	

	March 19, 2015
	7
	Officers meeting to discuss the initiation of the upcoming Rho Chi members and planning the ceremony. Discuss the recruitment for Adopt-a-Highway program cleaning. Plan the mini-clinical pearl presentation and discuss the business cards fundraiser. 
	Installation Ceremony will be held on May 6th of 2015.

	May 5, 2015
	7
	Officer meeting to discuss the planning and execution of upcoming Rho Chi Installation Ceremony. The delegate sent to the Rho Chi annual meeting also shared their experiences.
	Historian will be completing the Annual Report. 


Strategic Planning: As members of a society representing and reflecting the ideals of intellectual pursuits in scholarship and research, the Delta Nu Chapter developed several initiatives to fulfill these goals. Several mini-clinical pearl presentations were given throughout the school year of 2014 - 2015. A tutoring program was developed and offered to the student body of the pharmacy school to establish the Rho Chi Society as leaders of academic performance. 
Activities: The first exposure for the incoming year-one pharmacy students to the Rho Chi Society was on October 20, 2014 where 25 pharmacy students attended. The Rho Chi Society at this informational session established itself as the academic honor society of the pharmacy school and shared its values, mission statement, and member qualifications. Key officers also provided specific chapter goals of establishing our Rho Chi Society members as academic role models by creating programs to promote high academic standards and intellectual pursuits. In addition to advancing academic success, the Delta Nu chapter also shared its Adopt-a-Highway program as a means to contribute and provide greater exposure of the Rho Chi Society to the local community. 
The mini-clinical pearl presentations were an initiative planned and developed by last years’ officers. Rho Chi members of this year fulfilled their vision of creating academic leaders from our society and influencing upcoming pharmacy students through informational presentations. The mini-clinical pearls were based on our members’ experiences gathered from their clinical rotations in various settings from hospital, ambulatory care, or specialty rotations. Four clinical pearls were presented in the school year, two in the fall semester and another two in the spring semester. A total of 8 Rho Chi members participated in presenting a clinical pearl to year-one and two pharmacy students who are not yet exposed to advanced clinical rotations.  
Touro College of Pharmacy prides itself on its innovative “two plus two” curriculum. Pharmacy students spend their first two years of school dedicated to didactic classes and during the last two years of pharmacy school students are out in the field applying their knowledge and learning from experts in various fields of pharmacy. The Delta Nu Chapter wanted to further emphasize this benefit by sharing the experiences, thought processes, and knowledge from year-four pharmacy students in their clinical rotations. Year one-students are not only informed of what to expect in their last two years of schooling but also made aware of the utility and application of their pharmacy knowledge in real world settings. The mini-clinical pearl presentations are designed to inform and to review specific therapeutic areas previously covered by the year-one students. After the presentations, year-one and two students are given extra credit assessments.
In addition to the mini-clinical pearl presentations, a tutoring program was also offered to the student body to promote excellence in academic achievements. Rho Chi members volunteered time and shared their knowledge to year-one or year-two pharmacy students. Members who achieved a course grade of “B” or better qualified to be a tutor for that course. A total of 3 tutors volunteered from Rho Chi to teach in therapeutic and pharmacy compounding calculation courses. The total hours devoted to the tutoring program was 146 hours.

The Adopt-a-Highway program served as our chapter’s community service offering to provide greater exposure for our local chapter and to promote community service. A stretch of local highway was adopted by our chapter on the Henry Hudson Parkway in New York City.  On a monthly basis, members from Rho Chi volunteered their time to revitalize and clean up the adopted highway. 
Financial/ Budgeting: At the beginning of each fiscal year, budget allocations are provided to the College of Pharmacy organizations in accordance with the College’s financial plan. This year, our chapter received $2,500 to accommodate all expenses and activities. $1,500 was given to Katrina Peterson, our chapter delegate to attend the APhA Annual meeting in San Diego, California from March 27-30, 2015. $200 was allocated for the Rho Chi annual induction ceremony. Our chapter also organized business card sales in collaboration with the Student Society of Health Systems Pharmacists (SSHP). The total revenue raised from the sales was $597 with a total profit of $225 which was split between Rho Chi and SSHP.
Initiation Function: The initiation ceremony took place on the evening of May 6, 2015 in the cafeteria of Touro College of Pharmacy. In attendance were newly inducted Rho Chi members, current Rho Chi members, faculty members, the Dean, the Assistant Dean, and Associate Dean of Academic Affairs. Also in attendance were family and friends of the initiates. The Dean of the School of Pharmacy gave the opening speech, the current president Victor Chen followed with his outgoing remarks, and newly initiated and upcoming president Mehwish Mahmood presented her incoming presidential speech. The scholastic achievement award was presented to the current Rho Chi president, Victor Chen, by Dr. Thomas Cook, Assistant Dean of Academic Affairs. 
Evaluation/Reflection: The Delta Nu Chapter developed and implemented several events in the last year to help promote the vision of Rho Chi: the clinical pearl presentations, business card fundraiser, tutoring services, and Adopt-a-Highway community service.  All of these events were well-received by members and fellow student, and allowed students to develop their leadership and collaboration skills.  The clinical pearl presentations were able to give our members an opportunity to share their experiences with first- and second-year students.  They not only benefited the recipients of the presentation but also gave an opportunity for the presenters to utilize and improve their communication skills. The business card fundraiser gave our members experience in collaborating to develop a plan that would be profitable for the organization and help the student body at the same time.  The fundraiser was a success in making a profit and also provided students with a tool for future networking opportunities. The tutoring services allowed our members to reinforce therapeutics material with fellow students who needed help and with themselves in preparation for the upcoming licensing exam. The Adopt-a-Highway community service program events were successful this past year.  It was a new initiative for the Chapter this year and we successfully recruited different members and fellow students to participate.  Ways to improve the effectiveness of these activities are to increase participation of members so that everyone has an opportunity to utilize these events to improve their leadership and collaboration skills.
Most Improved Chapter Award

Name of School: Touro College of Pharmacy

Chapter Name and Region: Delta Nu, Region I

Name of Member Submitting Statement: Sabrina Truc, Vice President (2014-2015)

Name of Chapter Advisors: Keith Veltri and Mariana Babayeva

Since the inception of the Delta Nu Chapter in 2012, Touro College of Pharmacy (TCOP) has made great strides to promote the mission of the Rho Chi Society. With the fundamentals built upon from our founding officers, this year’s members made it a priority to further strengthen the chapter through community service initiatives, peer to peer presentations and unique partnerships with other professional TCOP organizations.

TCOP prides itself on its innovative two plus two curriculum. Pharmacy students spend their first two years of school dedicated to didactic classes and the last two years out in various experiential locations applying their knowledge and learning from experts in the field.  This academic year, the Chapter offered its’ current members the opportunity to present clinical pearl sessions to professional year 1 (P1) and 2 (P2) students. The ultimate goal of these presentations was to correlate didactic information learned in the classroom through shared “real life” experiences gained by the members throughout their advanced clinical rotations. Volunteers presented a patient case which reinforced previously learned lecture materials coupled with a significant intervention or recommendation made to the medical team. The presentations were not only beneficial to the students, but were also an excellent opportunity for the members to further develop their presentation, communication, and teaching skill sets. 


The Delta Nu Chapter also collaborated with the TCOP Colligate Science and Technology Entry Program (CSTEP) to provide tutoring services in an attempt to improve the academic success rates of the P1 and P2 students and establish the Rho Chi Society members as leaders of academic performance. Rho Chi members provided instruction on a variety of topics including pharmacotherapy, pharmaceutics and patient assessment. Additional partnerships were also developed with the Student Society of Health System Pharmacists (SSHP). Together, these two chapters held a successful fundraiser by selling professional business cards, marketed as a career enrichment event to promote the importance of student networking. Working with these other student organizations allowed our Rho Chi members to collaborate with the school as well as foster a healthy relationship between the upper and lower classmen of TCOP. 


In 2014, on behalf of TCOP, the Delta Nu Chapter officially "adopted" a stretch of highway along the Henry Hudson Parkway and has pledged to keep the area litter-free. The members of the Chapter along with its’ faculty advisors held multiple clean up events within the past year to revitalize and beautify this specific location in New York City. Each event was a success as members were able to contribute back to the community and the environment, and it provided opportunities for students to develop lasting relationships outside the classroom (see attached pictures of events). 


The continued dedication and persistent efforts of our members have been a huge success for Delta Nu. Like our founding officers, we have initiated and reconstructed previous programs to best serve our Chapter to reflect the vision and mission of Rho Chi. Our purpose is to lead by example in the field of pharmacy, encourage intellectual achievements, and develop the leadership skills of our members. Our hope is for Delta Nu to continue to thrive and flourish as a Chapter and provide future members the opportunity to build on the foundation that we have helped create over the past few years. 
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